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ONE HUNDRED AND SECOND LEGISLATURE 

Legislative Document No. 25 

H. P. 22 Office of the Clerk of the House 
Filed January 4, 1965 under Joint Rule 19A by Mr. Lewis of Bristol. To be 

printed and delivered to he House of Representatives of the 102nd Legislature. 

HARVEY R. PEASE, Clerk 
Presented by Mr. Lewis of Bristol. 

STATE OF MAINE 

I~ THE YEAR OF OUR LORD NINETEEN HUNDRED 
SIXTY-FIVE 

AN ACT Appropriating Moneys for Dredging Project at New Harbor . 
.. ------ ----

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

Dredging project at New Harbor j appropriation. There is appropriated from 
the Unappropriated Surplus of the General Fund to the Town of Bristol the 
sum of $4.000, to aid said to,\'n for a dredging project at New Harbor. Such 
appropriation shall not he available until a like amount has been appropriated 
by the Town of Bristol for the same purpost'. 

STATEMENT OF FACTS 

A navigation project for New Harbor, Bristol, has been approved by the Chief 
of Engineers of the U. S. Army Engineer Division, New England, for accom­
plishment under authority of section 107 of the 1960 River and Harbor Act. The 
project provides for 1.4 acres of anchorage area, 6 feet deep, in New Harbor, in 
addition to that presently provided under the existing authorized federal project; 
and 2.2 acres of anchorage area, 6 feet deep, in Back Cove. 

This project is estimated to cost $125,000 of which a cash contribution of 6%, 
which is presently estimated to be $8,000, is to be made by the local interests. 
The State of Maine and the Town of Bristol have given satisfactory indications 
that requirements of local cooperation will be met. 

Initial funds have been allocated to proceed with preconstruction planning. 
In a short time local interests will be requested to furnish formal assurance that 
the requirements of local cooperation will be met. 




